August 26, 2019
Dear Parent/Guardian,


Being that not every parent is able to make it to Open House, I make students have you the parent/guardian read this for a few reasons: to establish communication lines with you and also make you aware of the educational tools and methods of accessing your son(s)/daughter(s) class work and grades. My wish is that every student in this school EARNS a good grade thereby improving themselves individually and that your son/daughter is prepared for the competitive professional workforce once they graduate.

One of my fundamental beliefs behind student academic growth is that there has to be communication and openness. I not only refer to openness in terms of communication between myself and parent/guardians, but also openness as to what is being taught in class. Examples of educational “openness” include things like: easy access to when there are tests/due dates, the ability for you to easily acquire physical worksheets/assignments from the classroom, and tools/software to help your child(ren) outside of the classroom.  To achieve this openness I have created and actively monitor a class web page (Mrmayhistory2014.weebly.com) which includes lesson plans for each daily class, digital copies of worksheets/activities from class, a printable class syllabus, extra printable study materials, a due date calendar, chapter Powerpoints, and a course content outline. Please be sure to write down the website address for our class web page for I will rely on it heavily throughout the school year. Google Classroom is also something that is used in the class to provide more immediate info and postings. All students will be provided with a code to enroll in the Google class, if you are able, please double check under Google Classroom that your son or daughter is enrolled in the class. Lastly, if you are not aware all grades are kept digitally through the CSIU system located on the Southmoreland School District’s main web. Grades will be updated daily (barring late work). Please take time to read the syllabus for the class and email me through Mrmayhistory2014.weebly.com or maym@southmoreland.net with any question you may have. IT IS A CLASS REQUIREMENT THAT STUDENTS CHECK AND USE THESE DIGITAL TOOLS.

You may contact me by calling the High School Office during school hours at 724-887-2010 and/or leave me a voice mail at extension 203.  The easiest and quickest way to reach me is through email at maym@southmoreland.net or through the class web page (see above).  Please be informed that I can not issue grades or personal student information through email due to confidentiality educational law but it is a great way to arrange a time for a phone call or conference or to briefly discuss any occurrence/altercation that may have occurred.  


I am very excited to see your child develop and learn in the classroom and hope that my diligence and enthusiasm towards learning will help your child achieve at a high level throughout the year. Students will be made aware that I am available for assistance at any time, during or after school, so please encourage your son/daughter to take advantage of that.  Thank you for your time.

Respectfully,


Mr. Michael D. May

Parent Signature _________________________________________ Date __________

Student’s Name (Please Print) _____________________________________________

Out of 10 points/_______

**3 bonus points if submitted before 8/30/2019**
